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May 17, 2005

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

The motion that is being transmitted for Council action will enable King County to enter into an interlocal agreement with the City of Seattle for the exchange of Federal Transit Administration (FTA) funds for local funding.  The exchanging of these funds will provide the City with the funding it needs to provide the required local match for federal grants that it has received for the South Lake Union Streetcar project.  The City has received these federal funds as a result of Congressional actions and regionally competitive grant programs administered by the Puget Sound Regional Council.

If this motion is approved it will enable the City to proceed with the planning and preliminary engineering phases of the project and keep to its current time line of beginning operations in mid 2007.  The consequence of not passing this legislation is that the City will be delayed in the implementation of the South Lake Streetcar project and an opportunity to influence how the economic redevelopment and transportation system are integrated in the South Lake Union area could be impaired. 

The City of Seattle requested that King County exchange funding with them because we have local revenues currently allocated to projects eligible for the federal funding that the City has been awarded.  The County also has the ability to absorb the federal funding immediately in one of its capital project thus enabling the City to receive the local funds this year and proceed along its current timeline towards implementation of the South Lake Union Streetcar project.  

This interlocal agreement is not related to the current issues regarding the extension or continued operation of the Waterfront Streetcar.  

The motion attached for Council action authorizes me to enter into an interlocal agreement with the City of Seattle.  This agreement includes the City providing King County with $1,654,737 of FTA funding in exchange for $1,572,000 of unencumbered local King County funding.  This amount is equal to the total of the FTA funding, less five percent.  The five percent reduction in funding being return to the City is to offset the additional requirements imposed by using federal funding.

I hope you will schedule this motion and accompanying agreement for prompt consideration.  If you need any additional information, please contact Ron Posthuma, Assistant Director, Department of Transportation, at (206) 684-1007.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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